

ROTARY CLUB OCEAN GROVE



EIGHTH ANNUAL REPORT 1990 - 1991 this higher profile in an ever important area.

Vocational Service covered Vocation Month, a tour of Fort Queenscliff, the popular and successful Combined Services Club Meeting with guest speaker Cr Bernie Knight, simulated job interviews for students at Queenscliff High and a visit to the Crematorium, among others.

A first for the Club was R.I. President Paulo's pet project: Preserve Planet Earth. A lot was achieved and this was due to the continuing emphasis on our own self-education. We need to know what the parameters are before we can stand before others and preach.

The Treasurer's Report shows that the Club is in a sound and healthy financial position.

Gross Membership was increased by seven Rotarians. There were two resignations (Chalker and McCallum) and one termination (McGearey). The current membership stands at 46 Rotarians and that figure will be reduced by one. [Rtn Paul Egan to the Rtoary Club of Mt Eliza.]

If I have failed to recognize anyone, I'm sorry. If I have omitted something which someone believes should be included, I'm sorry. However, I'm able to say that I am not sorry for having been Presdient of this fine Club. For me, the year has been at times, frustrating, irritating and demanding, BUT it has also been a most rewarding and satisfying year.

Thank you to our wonderful Ladies for the support you have given the Club and for permitting your spouse to join us in Rotary affairs. I am grateful to my wife Thelma for putting up with my moods and over-riding concerns for things Rotary.

I wrote earlier: 'this great Club'. It is not my style to use effusive adjectives. I know this Club is 'great' because during the year I was told so, many times, not by you, but by visitors to the Club and others with whom the Club came in contact. District Governor Keith Grimm and Mrs Judy Grimm had an enjoyable and memorable official visit to the Club (16th October 1990). DG Keith said, 'Maurice, all the Clubs of District 978 are good to visit, but some are better than others, and Ocean Grove is one of the very best. Judy and I felt so very welcome, and so much at home with you all this evening and enjoyed it so much. Have no fear, your Fellowship is really working well.'

The Club 'spirit' was there when I took over on 26th June 1990. I trust I hand the 'spirit' and a sound and vibrant Club to President Peter Robinson on 25th June 1991.

Best wishes Peter and Helen.

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE

Director

Henry Hudson

Conmittee

Graham Bath, Jim MacDonald, Frank Mountford, Bill Steains

International Youth Exchange

This area of International Service has been our greatest commitment this year. Jodie Disney returned from a year in South Africa; it is obvious the year has been extremely beneficial for her. Junji Hatanaka from Tokyo, Japan arrived on 2nd April. He has settled in very quickly, attends Queenscliff High School and plays baseball with Wallington Bears. Junji's enthusiasm to learn English is being nurtured by Mrs Olive Mason, Point Lonsdale; he attends her home for weekly lessons. Junji was a popular member of the international students group that journeyed to Central Australia recently. His use of "Dingo powder" and a pale cadaverous-looking "hand" caused great consternation in the camp.

In addition, the Club will sponsor an out-going student in 1991. We had three applicants for the position. Macgregor Haines of Ocean Grove has been selected and accepted by the District Committee. Macgregor attends Geelong College. He will be visiting Indonesia, leaving Australia in January 1992.

Group Study Exchange

A number of our members hosted ladies from Japan who were members of the first womens Group Study Exchange Team from that country. A very interesting meeting was held in the South Barwon Centre hall, when all the visitors spoke.

Thailand

The projet to fight illiteracy in Thailand has been strongly supported by our Club. However there has been no feed-back regarding the success or present status of the program.

Matched Club in Germany

Graham Bath has continued to maintain contact with the Rotary Club of Salzgitter-Wolfenbuttel; we thank him for being part of PP Heinz Tonn's international friendship project. Those of us who have accepted hospitality from members of Salzgitter-Wolfenbuttel were delighted to be able to reciprocate. From 31/12/90 to 1/1/91 PP Heinz Tonn and his wife Sigrid visited Ocean Grove - Queenscliff. We all enjoyed New Year's Eve at the Bath's home. For details of their visit to Australia see "Bulletin of International Friendship", May 1991.

HENRY HUDSON DIRECTOR

COMMUNITY SERVICE

1990 - 1991

Initially, the primary function of the Community Service Committee was the Club's commitment to the DIABETES EDUCATION Centre. The financial commitment over three years was expected to be about \$6000.00. However, if we decided to find this amount in one year then the amount to be raised would have been about \$5000.00 and the balance would come from interest earned on the funds. Considerable work was undertaken by Henry Hudson, Roy Rose and myself and a couple of other Rotarians. The document to be put to the Club and to other sources of funds (ie: Rotary Clubs, business and local Government) was almost completed when the Pyramid crisis and the general economic downturn in the Geelong area hit us causing the project to be put on hold.

There were a number of "carry-over" projects that we continued to be involved in again this year. These included assistance to Cottage-by-the-Sea, Red Cross, Ocean Grove Festival, Walk against Want, Queenscliff & District Health Centre. The Committee had hoped that apart from these activities listed that the Club would embrace an activity that was relevant only to this Rotary Year. Such an activity was not on the horizon at the beginning of the Rotary Year and I regret to report that a particular activity was not identified by the year's end.

The major fund raising activity was the Rotary Market. Another successful year as the Market becomes firmly identified with the local area. The Market Sub-Committee under Rod Birrell did a tremendous job.

The Bellarine Gift was suspended in 1991 due to a lack of sponsorships. The Pyramid collapse and the general economic climate contributed to the problems of staging this event. The Club in Assembly has considerd the matter and the general feeling is that the return does not warrant the time and effort spent.

Assistance to the Ocean Grove Foreshore Committee in clearing the Foreshore continued although at a reduced level from previous years.

The Club was involved in the Bellarine Love Affair Festival and assisted at the Ocean Grove Festival. Non financial assistance was organized for the Aged Peoples Home in Ocean Grove.

The Club sponsored two new Probus Clubs, which were formed to cater for the large response from eligible people. One of the Clubs is the Combined Probus Club of Ocean Grove and the other is Combined Probus - Four Villages. Thanks to Roy Rose and Graham Bath for their efforts in getting the new Probus Clubs up and running.

G. MORPHETT DIRECTOR

OFFICERS and DIRECTORS

1991 - 1992

OFFICERS

President Innediate Past President Maurice Barwick
President Elect Geoff Morphett
Secretary Bob Osbourne Treasurer

Peter Robinson Bob Osbourne Bob Perry

DIRECTORS

Club Service Geoff Morphett
Community Service Phil Butters
International Service Henry Hudson
Youth Service Youth Service Vocational Service Preserve Planet Earth

Barry Reid Alan Joyce John Clark

OFFICE BEARERS

Attendance Bulletin Editor/Programme Sergeant-at-Arms Ian Walker Peter Fraser Hans Franken

LOOK BEYOND YOURSELF

VOCATIONAL SERVICE

1990 - 1991

Vocation Committee:

Members Ken Thibou (Director) Alan Joyce, Phil Butters,
David Clayton, John Flower, Bob Osbourne, John

Aim "Service Above Self"

Objective To provide opportunities for Rotarians to:

(a) As a Rotarian and Leader in the vocation to set, maintain and strive to raise their standards of ethics, professionalism and workmanship

(i) in our personal performance (ii) in our profession and busine

(iii) in our profession and business area (iii) in the wider community where we work or live

(iv) helping others to find vocations.

Programme 1990/91

To achieve our objective, the responsibility for the Vocation Service Programme was delegated to indiviidual members. Each member was asked to organise and complete their project. The following projects were completed with distinction thus the whole committee's effort ensured that fellow Rotarians knowledge and appreciation of businesses and professions was extended.

1. Classification

Rotarian David Clayton reviewed the list of represented vocations and accordingly completed a register of open classifications which was duly handed onto the membership committee.

2. Vocation Month

Rotarian John Flower organized a business meeting where Rotarians were encouraged to invite a business person or competitor to attend to hear David Alexander, Manager of Greg Mitchell Toyota speak on the Automobile Industry.

3. Tour of Work Place

Rotarian Ian Stewart arranged a tour of the Queenscliffe Fort including an evening meal and address by Brigadier Jin Townley AM.

4. Combined Service Club Meeting

Rotarian Phil Butters prepared a most successful evening where representatives of Lions, Apex and Ladies of Lions outlined their year's projects. The meeting was addressed by the Mayor of the Rural City of Bellarine, Councillor Bernie Knight.

 Simulated Job Interviews Program - Queenscliff High School

Rotarian Ken Thibou in conjunction with careers teacher, Terri Scott prepared a comprehensive "at the workface" interviewing program involving 140+ students, 18 Rotarians and 2 Ladies of Rotary.

6. Tour of Work Place

Rotarian Alan Joyce organized a most enlightening visit to the Geelong Crematorium where Ian Keith conducted a comprehensive tour.

- 7. IPAC International Projects Advisory Committee
 Bob Osbourne recommended that the Vocational Committee adopt
 IPAC Project 21 88/89 as an International Project with the
 Rotary Club of Sawankaloke, Thailand in providing
 Scholarships to needy Thai children. The sum of \$200.00 was
 donated.
- 8. Rotary Market
 Committee members regularly assisted with the market to
 encourage local craftspeople to sell their ware and also to
 raise money for further Rotary Projects.

Members of the Vocational Committee feel they have upheld Rotary's 1990/91 International Theme "Honor Rotary with Faith and Enthusiasm" by providing opportunities for Rotarians to thank "VOCATIONAL".

As Committee Chairman I thank Rotarians for their support and to President Maurice for the honor of being a valued member of his team.

KEN THIBOU DIRECTOR

Year 10 Science Summer School

In January 1991, a very successful three day Science Summer School was held at Deakin University, Geelong for Year 10 students. The project was sponsored by The Australian Scientific Industries Association, Rotary, ANZ Bank, Department of Labour and Deakin University. Frank Mountford and Henry Hudson were members of the local organising committee. Sixty students attended. The program consisted of lectures by scientists of international repute, practical work in laboratories and visits to industry. The organisers were able to include a segment describing the "Preserve Planet Earth" program. P.D.G. Ken Nall chaired this section and gave details of Rotary International's involvement and activities.

H. Hudson

January 29.	1991	Evening Patio Meeting - Jan Cheatley:
February 5.		John Bromley - Rotary Foundation
12.		Brendan Kennelly - Town Planning on the
		Bellarine Peninsula
18.	(Mon)	Visit to Rotary Club of Torquay -
		Sportsmans Night
26.		Jodie Disney - Rotary Exchange Student
		(South Africa 1990)
March 5.		Bric Ward - Subaru Classic
12.		Tony Doyle - The Lighter Side of the
		Law
19.		John Banks (World President) and
		June Thomas (Geelong President) -
-541		Soroptomists
27.	(Wed)	Welcome to G.S.E. from Japan - City of
		South Barwon Civic Centre
April 2.		Phil and Ros Kennedy - Young Achievers'
		Award.
9.		Warren Edwards - Victorian Information
		Centre
16.		Services Clubs' Combined Dinner hosted
		by Rotary Club of Ocean Grove - Cr
		Bernie Knight - Mayor of the Rural City
		of Bellarine
23.		Vocational Visit to Crematorium at
		Grovedale (La Campagnola)
28.	(Sun)	Family Day - Collendina Caravan Park
30.		Club Assembly
May 7.		Joe Sweeney - Recycling
14.		Suzanne Baines - Adult Illiteracy in
		the Modern World
21.		Rob Binnie - Barwon Youth Accomodation
		Service
28.		Peter Yttrup - Building a School in Fiji
June 4.		Bill Linford - Youth on the Peninsula
		Pre-Meeting Inspection Tour of the Ocean
		Grove Community Hall
11.		Steve Bently and Samantha Smith - Barwon
		Region Sports Assembly and Disabled
		Athletes
18.		Frank Gasparini - Annesty International
26.		Change-Over Night.

ROTARY SUNDAY MARKET

1990 - 1991

TOTAL RECEIPTS 8896.17

EXPENDITURE (Crayfish, drinks, advertising, Council \$600.00 etc) 3293.30

PROFIT \$5602.87

NEW MARKET LOCATION

ADVANTAGES 1. Good acceptance by stall holders

2. Many shaded sites available

3. Greater exposure to passing traffic

DISADVANTAGES 1. Lack of close toilet facilities

2. Increased traffic congestion

NOTEABLE ROTARIAN PERFORMANCES

ERIC BARE and DENNIS WOOTTEN attended every market starting at 7.00 am and 8.00 am respectively.

JOHN CLARK transported food van to site by 8.00 am 7 out of 8 markets.

IAN WALKER attended every market in food van or other assistance.

Many other Rotarians assisted throughout the year and their services were greatly appreciated.

ROD BIRRELL
MARKET SUB-COMMITTEE. The wife Signal visited draw southers was delighted to at the word force of the state of the sta

TREASURER'S REPORT

1990 - 1991

COMMUNITY SERVICE/FISHING CAMP

24.00 .60 4.30 50.00 73.20 50.00 69.47 71.57
.60 4.30 50.00 73.20 50.00 69.47
4.30 50.00 73.20 50.00 69.47
73.20 50.00 69.47
73.20 50.00 69.47
73.20 50.00 69.47
50.00
50.00
69.47
69.47
71.57
00
13.88
13.88
51 30
1.01
.75
00.00
55.54
57.30
1000
.11
1.50
51.30
11.50
44.11
18.52
10.65
10.65

PRESIDENTS REPORT

1990 - 1991

I present the Annual Report of the Rotary Club of Ocean Grove for the Rotary Year 1990 - 1991. The Directors' reports form an integral part of the annual report and I would strongly commend those statements to you.

At the outset, I would like to thank sincerely my Directors: Peter Robinson (Club Service), Geoff Morphett (Community Service), Henry Hudson (International Service), John Turner (Youth Service), Ken Thibou (Vocational Service) and Alex Magee (Preserve Planet Earth). I am grateful to the Directors for their proper attitude in the guidance of this great Club and for their assistance and support to me in the conduct of Club affairs and activities.

My grateful thanks go also to Geoff Brentnall (Secretary), Bob Perry (Treasurer), Colin Brown (Attendance), Peter Fraser (Bulletin), Dennis Wootten (Programme), David Tyrrell (Sergeant-at-Arms), David Cooke (Fellowship/Social), Ian Walker (Property).

A list of the dates of our Meetings and the relevant Programme is included in the Report. Dennis Wootten has achieved, I believe, a balanced, interesting and rewarding programme. He attended to this task, like the professional he is, without fuss or fanfare, in a thorough and consistent manner. There were no hitches (or none that I knew of).

The Bulletin was produced weekly by Peter Fraser. All Rotarians were treated equally without fear or favour by our intrepid reporter. Peter showed a definite flair for reporting even if the slant was not as the subject of the report desired. As for the Programme Director (Dennis), I was fortunate to have selected Peter (Bulletin) because both did their assigned tasks industriously and I learnt early that those two very important weekly requirements were in good hands.

Special mention must be made of the following: - David Tyrrell (Sergeant) for his consistent support to me and his awe-inspiring control of the meetings. At one stage, I thought David had met his match with certain 'bolshie' types at a near-by table who delighted in seeing how far they could go before David reacted. Colin Brown covered Attendance most satisfactorily and kept me informed of current trends. <u>Ian Walker</u> looked after 'setting-up' for the meetings and 'putting-away' afterwards and that was a job I knew would be managed properly. David Cooke deserves full marks for his firm attempts to get Rotarians to look beyond Rotary matters and our day to day job problems, and to involve ourselves in enjoyable social events. He was not always successful in his attempts but that was due to a general reluctance of Rotarians, for one reason or another. Who could forget David's unsolicited comments at the Melbourne Cup Night and his many pithy one-liners during the

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT REPORT

1990 - 1991

Total Members at beginning of Rotary Year : 42
Total Members at end of Rotary Year : 46

New Members Inducted (7) Ron Todd

Ron Todd
Ian Curtis
Rob McPhail
Ian Russell
Mark Stone
John Webb
Geoff Chandler

Members who have Resigned (3)

Geoff Chalker
Alistair McCallum
Brendan McGearey

List of Current Members

Bric Bare, Maurice Barwick, Graham Bath, Rodney Birrell, eoff Brentnall, Colin Brown, Phillip Butters, John Calnin, Geoff Chandler, John Clark, David Clayton, David Cooke, Ian Curtis, Paul Egan, John Flower, Hans Franken, Peter Fraser, Henry Hudson, Alan Joyce, Wal Kelly, Alan Kilpatrick, Robin Lamperd, Trevor McArdle, Geoff Morphett, Jim MacDonald, Alex Magee, Rob McPhail, Frank Mountford, Bob Osbourne, Bob Perry, Barry Reid, Peter Robinson, Roy Rose, Ian Russell, Stuart Sommerville, Bill Steains, Ian Stewart, Mark Stone, Ken Thibou, Ron Todd, John Turner, David Tyrrell, Ian Walker, John Webb, Dennis Wootten, John Wynn.

WAL KELLY Chairman

ROTARY CLUB OF OCEAN GROVE BIGHTH ANNUAL REPORT 1990 - 1991

CONTENTS

1.	Officers and Directors 1990 - 1991	
2.	President's Report	Maurice Barwick
5.	Meetings and Programme	Dennis Wootten
7.	Membership Development	Wal Kelly
8.	Community Service	Geoff Morphett
9.	Rotary Sunday Market	Rod Birrell
10.	International Service	Henry Hudson
12.	Vocational Service	Ken Thibou
14.	Youth Service	John Turner
15.	Preserve Planet Earth	Alex Magee
16.	Treasurer's Report	Bob Perry
18.	Officers and Directors 1991 - 1992	

BELLARINE GIFT ACCOUNT

Balance 30.5.90	2521.11	State Duty	.13
Interest	119.05	Coca Cola	668.12
		Balance 30.5.91	1971.91
			-
:	\$2640.16		\$2640.16
	-		
GENERAL ACCOUNT			
OCENISOR TEN	99		
Balance 30.5.90		Catering	17768.00
Subs/Nominations		Secretary &	THE SHEET AND
Dinner Fees		Supplies	3965.44
Sgt.at-Arms		District 978 &	
Interest	58.06	RDU	1597.34
		Entertainment	440.00
SUNDRIES		Projects	1200.50
Refund Vic		Sundries	855.50
Athletic League	151.00	Fees	35.48
Raffle	231.50		
Special Race Night	496.20	DONATIONS	
Youth Service Raff	le 107.15	Geerong Centrar	
Special Effort -		Oligical	100.00
Telephone Director	y 1820.00	" rocar's mineral	796.63
Donations -		Rotary Club of	415 00
Foreshore	50.00	Darrarac pass	145.00
Adventure Tours	450.00	Marine Studies	300.00
		Centre	100.00
Transfer Interna-		LifeLine	
tional A/c	611.50	Q'cliff High Scho	2723.28
Henry Hudson	410.00	Balance 30.5.91	2123.20
			\$30127.17
			CAN HARDS
		Unpresented	
		Cheques	411.75
			\$29715.42
	\$29715.42		

year. The Family social day at Steains-on-Dunes was a delightful and relaxing occasion and promoted Fellowship. [Grateful thanks to Bill and Joan Steains.]

Supporting all the Rotarians abovementioned were individual Club members in Committees and Sub-Committees. I am grateful to them for their particular contribution to the successful running of Club matters. Thank you Rotarians.

Rod Birrell and his Market Sub-Committee performed with a great dedication and much success. A brief report is attached.

A Bowelscan project was again a part of our contact with the community this year. As usual, <u>Bric Bare</u> directed operations and as we have come to learn from past years, Eric only believes in and achieves positive, successful results. I would like to record the message from PP Ted Wooles, Co-ordinator: 'The support provided by Moyra McArdle, Eric and Noelene Bare in the analysis program is much appreciated'. The Club also applauds your efforts.

The various Directors have reported on events and activities within their own Service. The reports are attached. Taken as a whole, it will be obvious to all that, in one way or another, the Club had a very successful and full year. This happened despite the Pyramid collapse, the horrific economic situation in the Geelong region and nationwide, and each Rotarian's natural concern for his own family, employment and livelihood. I warmly commend Rotarians for their dedication to the Club and their continuing generosity in effort, time and resources, during this period. It is in periods of adversity that a Club shows its true mettle.

I will now review some highlights with only brief comment.

Community Service flew among Clubs in the District a pilot scheme for a Diabetes Education Centre. Initial intensive work was by Henry Hudson and Geoff Morphett. On hold for the moment. Cottage-by-the-Sea, Red Cross, Ocean Grove Festival, Queenscliff and District Community Health Centre, Hospice, Ocean Grove Foreshore Committee, the Bellarine Love Affair, Subaru Classic, two new Probus Clubs and other areas received Club support and/or financial assistance.

International Youth Exchange saw Jodie Disney arrive home from a successful year in South Africa, and the arrival from Japan of Junji Hatanaka for a twelve months stay with us. The out-going student for 1992 is Macgregor Haines and he will be placed in Indonesia. Passing through was the first ever Womens Group Study Exchange from Japan. Graham Bath has maintained links with our matched Club Salzgitter-Wolfenbuttel of Germany.

Youth Month was very well conceived and the response from both Rotarians and the young people was quite encouraging. The theme of assistance to Youth was a continuing one throughout the year and I am pleased to be able to record

PRESERVE PLANET BARTH 1990 - 1991

Connittee - A. Magee, I Stewart, J. Wynn, I. Curtis.

This was the inaugural year of this committee and it had a set back at the start of the term in as much as I was overseas for three months. Fortunately Ian Stewart took over the chairmanship - thanks Ian.

No major projects were started this year but two are in the pipe-line and hopefully will be started when we get permission from the relevant authorities -

1. A Rotary park around the lake/wetlands near Surfside. A group of local citizens have set up a steering committee to manage the area. I am on this committee. 2. The beautification of the surrounds of the Community Centre.

We participated in the following -

- Geelong Central's Tree Planting Day.
- The Clean-up Australia Day.
- 2. The Clean-up Australia Day.
 3. The pulling of Bellarine Pea on the Foreshore.
- We provided marshalls for the Subaru Classic.

We also had many people (including myself) speak to the Club and so provide us with valuable background knowledge, insights and specific information useful in the Preservation of Planet Earth.

In conclusion, I am aware of the amount of time Rotarians give to numerous projects in the community. This is why I was not in a hurry to start a major projectfhis year. Also, I believe that more can be achieved by informing Rotarians themselves as to the needs of the Planet; because as Leading Citizens they will set the standards for the other members of the community to follow. Paraphrasing the RI President - the changing of our own daily habits by; using less, wasting less and recycling more is the most important thing you as Rotarians can do.

> ALEX MAGEE DIRECTOR

HONOR ROTARY WITH FAITH AND ENTHUSIASM—

You who belong to Rotary are truly blessed!

You were made a part of this organization in recognition of your strong leadership oblities, your austanding citizenship, your importance to the community, your worthy performance in your business or profession and your strong family values. It was recognized that you possessed the oblity, the desire, and a true calling to Service. As such, your fellow Rotarians placed their complete confidence in <u>You</u>.

Those who receive such recognition from their own communities can only count themselves blessed, for they are persons of great merit. They display the sensitivity to understand that greater happiness comes to those who serve than to those who are served.

You belong to an extraordinary "Crusade for Peace," which gothers together more than 1,100,000 volunteers, active in more than 24,500 dubs located in 167 countries and geographical regions the world over. In Rotory you will find, in addition to this treasure-trave of more than a million friends, excellent apportunities to serve, to be of use, and to return a little of the bounty you have received.

How can you repay this privilege and this blessing?

You can repay it by working to Honor Rotary with the full force of your Faith and all the ardor of your Enthusiasm. You can recognize that Rotary's great potential depends on the combined strengths of all of us, and that your active participation is required and essential. Howe obsolute faith in the validity of Rotary's actions, because these have their foundation in actual events, made concrete thanks to the unselfish spirit of people of good will.

Plurays keep alive your enthusiasm for Rotary, a dynamic movement that prodains friendship and harmony, dignifies all worthy accupations, alleviates the pain of those who suffer, defends truth and justice, and promotes deep understanding and peace among nations.

HONOR ROTARY-BY BEING LOYAL AND ACTIVE

Your dub needs you and relies on your loyalty to Rotary. Your ideas, your support, your experience and your collaboration confirm your true leadership.

Make yourself an essential part of the process. Be a genuine source of support by cooperating in all the initiatives of your dub. Move from fellouship to friendship, and from friendship to brotherhood. Take pride in the privilege of your flotary membership, and honor the whole by participating with the fullness of your enthusiasm.

Leave on indelible mark on the world through your faith in Rotary.

HONOR ROTARY—BY MAKING YOUR VOCATION A LESSON IN DIGNITY

It is easy to be good, and it is easy to be bad. The hard thing is to be just.

In serving through our professions, we must always prodain the Truth, promote Justice, and defend Honesty as absolute values. Honor Rotory by making your occupation a magnificent apportunity for Service. Seek always to serve, not only as an example to youth, but also as a model for those who have already come of age. Transmit Rotory's sound principles to your professional association, to your clients, and to your competitors. Captivate even the most skeptical with your enthusiasm, by demonstrating your faith in the ideal of Service. Steadfastly preserve Morality and 6thics by dignifying your personal participation in Rotory.

HONOR ROTARY-BY REVEALING OUR TRUE IMAGE

Because many are unaware of the valuable services we provide, Rotary's true image often is distorted. In many communities, and by various organizations and even governments, we are misunderstood and, at times, our intentions are wrongly interpreted. As a result, we need to disdose Rotary's legitimate status as a vital Service Organization. To do so, we need to take a decisive role in solving community problems, putting to work Rotary's excellent programs, which benefit all noble causes. Our strongest signal to the world will come through our dedicated work on behalf of the children, of the elderly, of the homeless, and of the needy. By walking alongside our young people, transmitting to them our faith and our enthusiasm, we will consolidate the present and construct a future that will guarantee them a better world in which to live.

HONOR ROTARY—BY PREPARING FOR THE NEXT CENTURY

We are living in the final decade of this fastinating and turnultuous 20th Century. Rotary, having been a remarkable Reality in this day and age, will no doubt go on to become the Great Hope of the 21st Century. The world has gotten smaller, but Rotary itself has grown by leaps and bounds. Today we are present and active on every continent. We have attained an extraordinary internationality even as we have maintained our impressive Unity.

The success of The Rotary Foundation and of our ambitious international projects leaves us with a responsibility to take one more step forward and, likewise, gives us the assurance that we will do precisely that. We will act with complete objectivity, envisioning a world of greater justice in which Peace reigns supreme. We will work with dedication to protect and preserve our natural resources, in order to achieve a better quality of life here on our "Planet Earth."

In keeping with the dignity inherent in the legacy of Paul Harris, let us Honor Rotary with faith and Enthusiasmi

PRESERVE PLANET BARTH 1990 - 1991

Committee - A. Magee, I Stewart, J. Wynn, I. Curtis.

This was the inaugural year of this committee and it had a set back at the start of the term in as much as I was overseas for three months. Fortunately Ian Stewart took over the chairmanship - thanks Ian.

No major projects were started this year but two are in the pipe-line and hopefully will be started when we get permission from the relevant authorities -

1. A Rotary park around the lake/wetlands near Surfside. A group of local citizens have set up a steering committee to manage.the area. I am on this committee. 2. The beautification of the surrounds of the Community Centre.

We participated in the following -

1. Geelong Central's Tree Planting Day.

2. The Clean-up Australia Day.
3. The pulling of Bellarine Pea on the Foreshore.

We provided marshalls for the Subaru Classic. 4.

We also had many people (including myself) speak to the Club and so provide us with valuable background knowledge, insights and specific information useful in the Preservation of Planet Earth.

In conclusion, I am aware of the amount of time Rotarians give to numerous projects in the community. This is why I was not in a hurry to start a major projectfhis year. Also, I believe that more can be achieved by informing Rotarians themselves as to the needs of the Planet; because as Leading Citizens they will set the standards for the other members of the community to follow. Paraphrasing the RI President - the changing of our own daily habits by; using less, wasting less and recycling more is the most important thing you as Rotarians can do.

> ALEX MAGEE DIRECTOR

MEETINGS and PROGRAMME

1990 - 1991

June 26,	1990	Change-over Night.
July 3.		President's Presentation
10.		Club Assembly and Club Projects for
		Year 1990 - 1991.
17.		Adrian Innes - Geelong Traffic Centre
24.		Mardi Dwyer-Fraser - Go Tourism
31.		Dr Sue Gould, Ocean Grove Neighbourhood
August 2		Centre
August 7.		Dr Michael Stokie - Victorian
14.		Certificate of Education PDG Ken Nall - Preserving Planet Earth
21.		PP Alec Hand - United Way
28.		Club Assembly - Visitors from Rotary
Yan Joseph		Club of Drysdale
		Rtn Peter Fraser - 15 mins Video on
		G.E.N.I.
September 4.		Shirley Strachan - Preservation of M.S.
		William Salthouse
11.		Rev Eric Derbyshire - Israel:
		A Pilgrim's Perspective
18.		Bob McLeod - Youth Night: Job Profiles
		in large Corporations
25.		Mark O'Brien - Today's Economy from a
		financial viewpoint (Royal Hotel
BE CHOKE !		Queenscliff)
October 2.		John Lesser - Small Claims Tribunal and
the wagner		Veteran Affairs
9.		Frank O'Neill - Emergency Assistance for
The second second		Persons living alone.
16.		Official Visit of District Governor
		District 978 - DG Keith Grimm and Mrs
The Party of the P		Judy Grimm (Barwon Heads Hotel)
23.		Vocational Visit to Fort Queenscliff -
		Welcome by BRIG J Townley AM
30.		Bernard O'Callaghan - Ecology of Port
		Phillip Bay
November 6.		Melbourne Cup Night
13.		Christey Parker - Rotary Foundation
		Student: Life in Virginia U.S.A.
20.		Caroline Morton - Dispute Settlement
		Centre
27.		Vocational Meeting - Bring a Friend or
		Competitor
December 4.		Rob Walker - Drug Prevention
11.		Club Assembly
18.		Daryl McLure - The Geelong Advertiser
		Christmas Party (Barwon Heads Hotel)
January 8,	1991	Evening Patio Meeting - General
		Knowledge Quiz
15.		Evening Patio Meeting - 15 mins Job
		Talk - John Calnin and Alan Kilpatrick
22.		Evening Patio Meeting - Bellarine Pea
		Awards

YOUTH SERVICE

1990 - 1991

At the commencement of this term, I was appointed as Youth Director and a committee was formed. Committee members consisted of Rotarians Wal Kelly, David Cooke, Peter Fraser, Trevor McArdle and Ian Walker.

The year began enthusiastically with the committee running several raffles to raise funds for future plans.

During "Youth Month", Shirley Strachan from the Archaeological Survey Team was our guest speaker. She spoke and showed slides on the preservation of the shipwreck, "Will'am Salthouse". Also during September (Youth Month), Bob McLeod, Alcoa personnal manager, spoke to approximately thirty-five young guests of Rotary about "employer expectations". This night was both interesting and successful judging by the positive feedback from the attending youths.

In April, Phillip Kennedy from "The Young Achiever Awards", visited us as guest speaker. The follow on from this was that Rotarian Frank Mountford approached Queenscliff High School regarding submissions. As yet none have been made.

Applications were received in May for the "Summer Science School" from Elizabeth Patterson, James Griffith, David de Vries and Jonathon Tomkin. The latter being the successful applicant for district selection.

On several occasions during the year the issue of the "Peer Support Scheme" was raised. But to no avail, as the consensus appeared to be that this scheme was not appropriate to Queenscliff High School due to the split campus situation.

This has been a satisfying year for me as Youth Director. My successor in this role for 1991/92 is Rotarian Barry Reid.

> JOHN TURNER DIRECTOR

OFFICERS and DIRECTORS

1990 - 1991

President of Rotary International Paulo V.C. Costa District Governor

Keith Grimm

Officers

President President Vice President Immediate Past President President Elect Secretary Treasurer

Maurice Barwick Dennis Wootten Trevor McArdle Peter Robinson Geoff Brentnall Bob Perry

Directors

Club Service Peter Robinson
Community Service Geoff Morphett
International Service Henry Hudson
Vocational Service Ken Thibou
Youth Service John Turner

Office Bearers

Attendance Colin Brown
Bulletin Editor Peter Fraser
Sergeant-at-Arms David Tyrrell
Programme Dennis Wootten

Past Presidents

1983 - 84 1984 - 85 1985 - 86 1986 - 87 1987 - 88 1988 - 89 1989 - 90

Wal Kelly Frank Mountford Henry Hudson John Calnin Jim MacDonald Hans Franken Trevor McArdle

HONOR ROTARY WITH FAITH AND ENTHUSIASM